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SYNOPSIS AS ENACTED

Brief Description: Encouraging landscaping for energy
conservation.

SPONSORS:Senate Committee on Ecology & Parks (originally sponsored
by Senators Talmadge, Owen and Fraser)

SENATE COMMITTEE ON ECOLOGY & PARKS

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES & PARKS

BACKGROUND:

Community and urban forestry refers to the planting and
managing of trees in parks, greenbelts and along streets.
Urban forests can help improve air quality, provide wildlife
habitat, reduce soil erosion, and increase real estate values.

A recently released report by the U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency indicates that strategic planting of trees
around buildings and in urban areas may significantly reduce
energy use, depending on the region and other conditions.
Nationally, a number of utilities and municipalities have
begun programs in tree planting for energy conservation.

In 1991 the Legislature authorized the Department of Natural
Resources to establish a community and urban forestry program
in order to assist municipalities and other public and private
entities in developing urban forestry programs. The program
provides technical and financial assistance to communities and
local organizations, and administers federal grants. The
program is currently supported entirely by federal funds from
the U.S. Forest Service and the Small Business Administration.

SUMMARY:

A finding is made that tree planting in urban areas mitigates
the urban "heat island effect" and reduces energy consumption.
A finding is also made that urban forestry programs should
promote the use of appropriate tree species that will not
damage public service facilities.

Utilities are encouraged to provide information to customers
regarding the energy conservation functions of tree planting.
Utilities are also encouraged to request voluntary donations
from customers for urban forestry programs.

The energy conservation and other benefits of urban forestry
are incorporated into the energy conservation provisions
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applicable to municipal utilities, private utilities, and the
Department of General Administration.

The Department of Natural Resources (DNR) is authorized to
enter into agreements with nonprofit organizations to
encourage public education and volunteer opportunities in
urban tree planting. The DNR is also authorized to provide
technical assistance in tree planting for energy conservation.

The DNR may provide nursery stock, at cost, to local
governments or nonprofit organizations for urban tree planting
programs.

VOTES ON FINAL PASSAGE:

Senate 48 1
House 63 35

EFFECTIVE: July 25, 1993
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